

## Greater Vallejo Recreation District

GVRD promotes wellness and healthy lifestyles by providing safe parks and innovative and fun recreation programs for all residents.

#### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Rizal Aliga Robert Briseño Thomas Judt Tom Starnes

#### **GENERAL MANAGER**

**Gabe Lanusse** 

Facility and Development Committee Minutes
Tuesday, June 25, 2024
1:30 p.m.
Administrative Office-Board Room
401 Amador Street

In attendance: Director Briseño, Director Starnes, Parks and Facilities Director Nuño

Meeting began: 1:30 PM

#### 1. Public Comment

No public comment.

#### 2. Lake Dalwigk Park Improvements:

Parks and Facilities Director Nuño reported that the contractor is making progress on the improvements of the Park. The pathways and the trails are completed; they still need to work on the lighting and the ADA ramp by the pedestrian bridge. The restroom company should start with the installation of the restroom soon. The consultant overseeing the project mentioned that the City committed to making some improvements to the street that were part of this project. This will help to have funds to make other improvements in the Park such as the basketball courts improvements.

## 3. Memorial Tree Request – Fairmont Park:

Parks and Facilities Director Nuño presented an application for a memorial tree request. The committee had questions about the cost for the installation of the tree and recommended getting the full cost for the planting of the tree including the labor. The Committee recommends obtaining more information about the person being memorialized and getting back to the Committee with the information.

# 4. South Vallejo Community Center Charging Stations (City of Vallejo Project):

Parks and Facilities Director Nuño reported that the installation of the EV chargers is making progress, and the installation part of the project should be completed soon. The contractor is waiting for PG&E to do their portion of this project. The recommendation from the Committee is that once this is completed, to have signage with contact information in the event it gets vandalized.



## 5. Terrace Park Playground Replacement-Prop. 68:

Parks and Facilities Director Nuño reported that the contractor should be coming soon to make a correction on the 5-12 age playground. GVRD staff met with the State representatives to check on the new playground and take pictures. We were informed that once the correction is completed and the playground is open to the public, our reimbursement could be processed.

#### 6. Cuningham Aquatic Complex Restroom Improvements:

Parks and Facilities Director Nuño reported that the contractor is about 90% done with the construction of the new additional restrooms. Staff talked to the contractor to postpone the work on the renovations of the existing restrooms and resume work in the winter. This will help with the cash flow to allow us to have funds until we receive funds from the County in December. The Pool most likely would need to be closed to complete the renovations.

Adjourned at 2:01 PM